
matic and objective approach which above ail must preserve the 'Concept
of an efficient and impartial international civil service which has been so
carefuily developed and which the Soviet Union has souglit to undermine.

During the Fifth Conimittee's consideration of this question at the
sixteenth session, there was general agreement that the existing geographical
imbalance in the Secretariat should be cor-rected as soon as possible. There
were, however, wide differences of opinion regarding the znethods of best
attaining the desired objective and as to the pace at which remedial action
could be taken without detriment to the Secretariat or prejudice to the
present staff. Attempts at reaching some compromise between the two
main approaches to this question which emerged during the debate were
unsuccessful.

On the one hand, a group of members favoured the approach embodied
in a United States draft resolution which would invite the attention of the
Acting Secretary-General to a number of considerations he might wish to
ta.e into account mn attempting to overcome existing imbalances ini the geo-
graphical distribution of the staff. In its main operative paragraphs this
resolution suggested that "weight should be given to the factors of United
Nations membership, the financial contribution of States, and the population
of States; that efforts should be made to reduce the proportion of staff mem-
bers of the Secretariat holding permanent contracts; and that the rights of
existing staff members under the present Staff Regulations and Rules should


